
Good Evening and Happy Thursday Memphis! 

 

 
 

December has arrived along with the holiday season we all love. However, as 

the month moves along, continue modifying your celebrations to adhere to 

public health protocols. To be clear: Limit your gatherings to your household 

members. Furthermore, maintain social distancing, wash your hands 

regularly, and wear your mask. Doing so is vital in the effort to keep all 

Memphians safe, while also preventing our City’s valued healthcare 

infrastructure from being overwhelmed in the weeks ahead. You can do this, 

Memphis! Your effort counts now more than ever. 

 

-- 

 

This week your Memphis City Council met to discuss measures focused on 

moving Memphis forward in the areas of public health, economic assistance, 

blight remediation, and public safety. If you were not able to virtually 

participate in the meeting via live-stream on the Council website,  YouTube, 

or 88.5 FM (WQOX), a full review is provided, here. 

 

-- 

 

 

 

https://www.memphistn.gov/government/city-council/watch-public-meetings-online/city-council-archived-videos/


Supporting a Statewide Mask Mandate: 

 

The Council is, and will always be, concerned with your health. Since the start 

of the pandemic, we have received regular public health reports tracking the 

spread of COVID-19 within our community. During that time, it has been made 

clear: Masks work. Not only do facial coverings prevent the spread of the 

virus, they also provide the benefit of protecting the person wearing them in 

spaces where social distancing cannot be maintained. 

 

This summer, the City of Memphis established a mask mandate. We now 

believe the State of Tennessee should join other states in doing the same. 

 

As a reminder, a mask is not a political statement, it is a resource in 

the fight to save lives. The numbers are stark. With a statewide positivity 

rate nearing 20%, and hospitals nearing capacity, the time to act is now. 

 

With that in mind, on Tuesday, the Council approved a resolution requesting 

Governor Bill Lee to issue an executive order mandating that individuals across 

the State of Tennessee wear a mask when in public – our health and well-

being requiring such a measure until a vaccine is widely available. 

 

Funding Work Initiatives to Address Homelessness, Panhandling, and 

Blight: 

 

The Council is committed to improving the quality of life of Memphians by 

encouraging employment opportunities wherever possible. We also seek to 

promote the cleanliness of our City via blight remediation efforts. Therefore, 

we welcomed the launch of “Work Local,” a program partnership between the 

Hospitality Hub and the City of Memphis designed to address homelessness, 

panhandling, and blight. The initiative works by transporting job-seeking 

homeless and panhandling residents to cleanup sites, where they are then 

compensated to assist in blight reduction projects. The pay rate is $10 per 

hour, and participants receive additional services/counseling as needed. 

 

On Tuesday, the Council took action to support Work Local by passing a 

resolution authorizing the City of Memphis’ Public Works Division to provide 

the program with funding in the amount of $175,000 on an annual basis for a 

period of three years. 

 

We look forward to seeing this innovative program work toward its three goals, 

i.e., (1) reducing homelessness and panhandling by giving participants a new 



method of earning money, (2) connecting homeless populations with 

resources designed to move them away from the streets, and (3) contributing 

to the beautification of the City of Memphis. 

 

Funding for the Division of Fire Services - Tennessee Task Force 1: 

 

Public safety remains a key focus of the Council. As such, on Tuesday, the 

Council approved a resolution to accept and appropriate supplemental grant 

program funds from the U.S. Department of Homeland Security in the amount 

of $13,464. The funds will be used for the annual sustainment of Tennessee 

Task Force 1. The action will ensure that National Urban Search and Rescue 

Response System resources are prepared for mission response, as well as to 

provide qualified personnel in support of Emergency Support Function-9 

activities under the National Incident Management System and National 

Response Plan. 

 

Funding for the Division of Police Services: 

 

The Council also approved a resolution to accept and appropriate a donation 

from Bellevue Inn in the amount of $1,000. The monetary amount will be used 

to fund operational activities at the Crump Precinct. 

 

Thank you, Bellevue Inn! 

 

Submit Your Feedback – New Memphis Police Department Director: 

 

The City of Memphis has hired the International Association of Chiefs of Police 

(IACP) to conduct an extensive search for the next Memphis Police 

Department Director. However, your feedback is sought now. To assist in the 

search, IACP released a survey to gather community feedback. Your input will 

be utilized to develop characteristics and qualifications of an ideal candidate. 

 

Be heard, today, via the link below. We also ask that you share the survey 

with your family, social, and professional networks to maximize engagement 

among Memphis’ diverse citizenry. Please respond by December 14, 2020. 

 

Survey provided, here. 

 

-- 

 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/MPDCommunity


Tune In Tonight at 6:00 p.m. – Virtual Town Hall Meeting: 

 

Council In Your Neighborhood returns tonight with a virtual Town Hall 

Meeting. The topic will be noise in the city. I will host the event. Speakers will 

include Vice Chairman Frank Colvett, Jr. - Memphis City Council District 2, 

President/CEO Jennifer Oswalt - Downtown Memphis Commission, Deputy 

Director Mike Ryall - Memphis Police Department, Steve Shular - Special 

Assistant to Mayor Jim Strickland, and Deputy Chief Paul Wright - Memphis 

Police Department. The event flyer, details, and instructions regarding 

question submissions are provided below: 

 

 
 

Location: (Virtual) Click one of the four options: (1) Kudzukian 

Network's Facebook page, (2) Kudzukian Network's YouTube channel, (3) the 

View from the Chair Facebook page, and (4) the Council In Your 

Neighborhood Facebook page 

 

Time: 6:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. 

 

Submitting Questions: Submit your questions via the comment box located 

below the video player on (1) Kudzukian Network's Facebook page, (2) 

Kudzukian Network's YouTube channel, (3) the View from the Chair Facebook 

page, or (4) the Council In Your Neighborhood Facebook page. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDEyMDMuMzE0OTY5MTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5mYWNlYm9vay5jb20va3VkenVraWFuLyJ9.4MxGjzzvD0Xdy8KOboEtL9sLzo5vOrUTlI--DyEAS6E%2Fs%2F1041828875%2Fbr%2F90986450064-l&data=04%7C01%7Cbryson.whitney%40memphistn.gov%7Ca35d107dd7c04a4d9b3408d89796b089%7C416475616537442396a9859e89f8919f%7C0%7C0%7C637426020744076065%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=xtrVWAxYIDvkflXi8vG%2F3ZPREN%2Bf%2BvzrtywXW%2BNuUgo%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDEyMDMuMzE0OTY5MTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy55b3V0dWJlLmNvbS9jaGFubmVsL1VDS0xaNW5ZSTFIWFVXLWw3Qmg5ejNmQS9mZWF0dXJlZD9kaXNhYmxlX3BvbHltZXI9MSJ9.Jdz2E2us5NwehcKaapy07dkwjPCQ0MBVPxMbrHCuOkA%2Fs%2F1041828875%2Fbr%2F90986450064-l&data=04%7C01%7Cbryson.whitney%40memphistn.gov%7Ca35d107dd7c04a4d9b3408d89796b089%7C416475616537442396a9859e89f8919f%7C0%7C0%7C637426020744086026%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=GUoW%2Fdg8KtPIWo5ZtlfscLc4w7o%2B2uLC7FSjn41HkPA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDEyMDMuMzE0OTY5MTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5mYWNlYm9vay5jb20vYXZpZXdmcm9tY2hhaXIvP3JlZj1weV9jIn0.BYTq7Hl4r27O-rS0luVA67Zar2V2TDTdLicMHXBVl0k%2Fs%2F1041828875%2Fbr%2F90986450064-l&data=04%7C01%7Cbryson.whitney%40memphistn.gov%7Ca35d107dd7c04a4d9b3408d89796b089%7C416475616537442396a9859e89f8919f%7C0%7C0%7C637426020744086026%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Ayed2M%2B3ZFJtlNDWYOofdi%2Bxt94%2BEsS9yXrOTJ2H1Qo%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDEyMDMuMzE0OTY5MTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5mYWNlYm9vay5jb20vY291bmNpbGlueW91cm5laWdoYm9yaG9vZC8ifQ.J3lnBD4dHy0Ns0zyVmxRivFuBAfjchIycWaw1--Lfck%2Fs%2F1041828875%2Fbr%2F90986450064-l&data=04%7C01%7Cbryson.whitney%40memphistn.gov%7Ca35d107dd7c04a4d9b3408d89796b089%7C416475616537442396a9859e89f8919f%7C0%7C0%7C637426020744095988%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=pLqUDtgL0cDkvPeOmBSs9DoZg%2BcDPGs%2FSkceoJojlpE%3D&reserved=0


-- 

 

Looking Forward: 

 

As we move ahead, I am and will always be honored to serve you each day 

as part of a thirteen-councilmember team working to transform our great city 

into a place of opportunity for all. Stay tuned for future Council updates as we 

keep you informed regarding the activities taking place here at City Hall. 

 

With earnest appreciation, 

 
Patrice Jordan Robinson 

Chairwoman, Memphis City Council 

District 3 


